Sault Ste. Marie
DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

March 12, 2014
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1) CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 8:10 a.m.
2) ROLL CALL:  Attendance was taken as noted.

3) CONSENT AGENDA:
· Approval of Minutes:  February 12, 2014, DDA meeting.  
Moved by Raymond Bell, supported by Carl Stutzner, to approve the consent agenda.  The motion carried.

4) SPECIAL ORDERS OF BUSINESS:
A. Evening News Alley Reconstruction – Recommendation:  Request the City Commission to hold a public hearing of necessity regarding the re-paving of the alley next to the Evening News building, at the street re-paving rate for special assessments.  The alley running north/south from Spruce to Arlington next to The Evening News is in need of repair.  The approximate cost for re-paving this alley would be $25,000 with a 40/60 split (40-property owner/60 City).
Moved by Tammy Cook, supported by Carl Stutzner, to request the City Commission  hold a public hearing of necessity regarding the re-paving of the alley from Spruce Street to Arlington Street next to The Evening News building, at the street re-paving rate for special assessments.  The motion carried.

5) UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
A. Update on Business Recruitment Efforts.  
1) Bakery (Vie Delicieux Bake Co.).  There is a local person who is interested in opening a specialty bakery in Sault Ste. Marie.
2) Outdoor store.  There is a local person who is interested in opening an outdoor gear store and is currently looking for a suitable location.
3) Children’s clothing.  There is a local couple who is interested in opening up a children’s clothing store.
4) Other business ideas – meetings scheduled.

5) Corner Pub reconstruction.  The owner of the Corner Pub is hoping to have the Corner Pub up and running by Spring.
6) Karl’s Cuisine – growth options.  Director Knepper has spoken with the owners of Carl’s Cuisine regarding ways to expand their business; the space upstairs of the restaurant is not being fully utilized. 
B. Vacancy concerns.
1) PNC Bank.  This building is up for sale at a reduced price of $650,000.  There are still people interested in this building.
2) Haller’s building.  There is still some interest in this building, with a potential purchaser dividing the space into office and retail.
3) Courthouse Annex building.  This building will be listed in the spring; however there is water damage in the basement.  There is talk of combining this space with offices and/or apartments.
4) Former 31 North Tattoo shop.  This shop moved to the old Steve’s Music building, leaving the space in the Park Place City Center vacant.  The new tattoo shop’s interior was very nicely remodeled and plans are to remodel the exterior in the spring.  
5) Former Curves.  Last fall there were people interested in this building. 
6) Former Sault Insurance.  This is recently vacant and is up for sale or lease.
C. Expansion of TIF 2 Boundaries.  The Principal Shopping district has been amended, generating nearly $4,000 annually.  TIF plan amendments are still underway.  The final draft of the TIF 2 Plan is not ready yet.  Director Knepper will be talking to property owners in more depth on the expanded area on West Portage Avenue.  Once the TIF 2 Plan is finalized by the DDA Board, it will then move on for recommendation to the City Commission for Public Hearing, etc.
D. State Façade Grant Program.  The Facade Grant Program will provide up to 75% funding for façade improvements for businesses located within the low-income survey area.
1) Island Books & Crafts.  Director Knepper provided an overview and work description, prepared by UP Engineers and Architects, that the owner of Island Books & Crafts is proposing.  The cost for this façade renovation is approximately $180,000.
2) A Cut Above the Rest.  Photos were provided of different angles of this building.
3) UP Architects & Engineers.  Photos were provided of different angles of this building.
4) Chippewa County Historical Society.
At the February DDA Board meeting the Board authorized $5,000 for the cost of commissioning an environmental review on behalf of the above properties.  Director Knepper indicated that there are other businesses who are interested in the State Façade Grant Program.  He also indicated that he will be working diligently to apply for an amendment to the Income Survey.
E. 2014 DDA Goals.
1) Investigate archway on the corner of Ashmun and Easterday.  The South Ashmun Street (from the Canal to Easterday) Streetscape project is scheduled to take place in 2015 to coincide with MDOT paving.  The Streetscape project will include sidewalks, brick pavers, lighting, bump-outs and kiosks.  There will be meetings held for public input with consultant/designer(s).  Total funding for this project has yet to be determined.

2) Encourage the Soo Theatre to become a center for a wider variety of events, including movies.
3) Investigate the addition of a “Welcome to Downtown Sault Ste. Marie” sign on the corner of Ashmun and Easterday.
4) Reconstruct Oaka Alley.  Once the Income Survey is amended, this project will be looked at.
5) Hire a part-time Events Planner.  Director Knepper is budgeting approximately $10,000 for this position.
6) Expand DDA grant/incentive programs to improve properties.
7) Fill vacancies.  This will be a priority for this spring.
8) Improve snow clearing efforts to increase winter walkability.  Overall there has been positive feedback regarding snow clearing in the DDA District.  The sidewalk snow clearing efforts were especially positive.
9) Improve fiscal stability of DDA.  Director Knepper will be working closely with City staff regarding the DDA’s proposed budget for the 2014-15 fiscal year, which will be recommended to the City Commission in April.
10) Transfer ownership of the parking deck to WMH.  War Memorial Hospital has sent a proposal to the City regarding the parking deck, which City staff is going over. 
11) Finalize TIF 2 expansion.  The amended TIF 2 Plan draft is not done yet.  Director Knepper will be working on this. 
12) Prepare for personal property tax negative impact on TIF’s.  Director Knepper is waiting on the exact numbers regarding the TIF District from the City Assessor which will be provided after the Board of Review public meetings are over in mid-March.
F. Target Market Analysis.  The MSHDA-funded target market housing analysis is completed, utilizing the services of Zimmerman/Volk Associates.   Findings show that downtown Sault Ste. Marie and surrounding neighborhoods can support up to 200 new residential units over the next five to seven years.  The draft report also stated, among many other things, that there is approximately 20,000 square feet of undeveloped space downtown that has the potential for new living spaces.  The final draft will be forwarded to the DDA in the near future.  
G. Events.  Director Knepper indicated that the February 22nd Outhouse Races were a success.  There were six teams that participated in the Race and over 100 people were in attendance. 
1) Engineer’s Day.  Scheduled for June 27, 2014.  Director Knepper has met with the Corps of Engineers, and will be meeting with them again in April, to combine the efforts of the Corps, DDA and Convention and Visitor’s Bureau to assure that this event runs smoothly.  For the past two years Engineer’s Day has had record-breaking attendance.  There will also be an Art/Craft sale on June 27th on City Hall grounds.  
2) Music in the Park.  This weekly summer event is quickly booking.  Sponsors are still needed.  
3) Sidewalk Sales.  Sidewalk Sales will be held on the weekend of August 1-2, 2014.  Friday, August 1st will focus on Sidewalk Sales and Saturday, August 2nd will focus on the Antique Car Show and Sidewalk Sales.
H. National Register Historic District update.  LSSU student working each week on research.
6) COMMITTEE REPORTS:
A. Next Parking Advisory Board Meeting:  April 3, 2014 – Penny’s Kitchen at 8:30 a.m.  
1) Moloney Alley / Atto Parking Lot improvements.
2) Striping and sealcoating.
3) Smith and Andary lot repaving.
B. Next Beautification Committee Meeting:  TBA. 
C. Next Events Committee Meeting:  TBA.  

D. Next Business Recruitment Committee Meeting:  TBA.

E. Next Historic District Committee Meeting:  TBA.
7) NEW BUSINESS:
A. Gun Show Update – April.   The 35th Annual Gun Show will take place at the old Soo Coop Grocery store on April 5-6, 2014.  Last year this event brought approximately 1,000 people to downtown Sault Ste. Marie. 
B. Library Drive reconstruction update.  Library Drive from Dawson Street to Ashmun is scheduled to be re-paved this summer.  This project will also include new sidewalks on both sides of Library Drive.
C. Retail meeting – March 18, 2014.  This will take place at the Library at 5:00 p.m.  There are usually 10-15 people who attend this meeting.
D. FY 2014/15 budget update – Waiting on final TIF values pending Board of Review decisions.
E. Anne Street parking – Discuss installing two hour parking.  This has been a contentious issue between property owners (Anne Street next to Mike’s Garage) for some time.  Director Knepper will address this to the Board at a later date.    
F. Master Plan discussion – Possible additions.  Director Knepper indicated that the City’s Master Plan has to be amended.  City Planning and Zoning Administrator Kelly Freeman has been working on updating the City of Sault Ste. Marie’s Master Plan which was written in 1995 by former City employee Jim Hendricks.  This will be a very complex task and will include changes in the DDA structure, TIF 1 and 2 boundaries, PSD, etc., as well as other changes in the City’s infrastructure.  The following are possible additions to the Master Plan for the DDA to consider: 
1) Prohibiting certain exterior finishes which are not consistent with historic character of the downtown such as vinyl siding, corrugated metal, and painted cinderblock.
2) Requiring a certain percentage of open glass area on building frontages (i.e. storefront windows).
3) Principal entrances must be located on the primary street frontage to ensure that buildings properly address the street.  Dr. Chander’s office is a good example of a building “turning its back” on its primary street frontage as the main entry is on the back side.
4) Establishing a maximum building setback to prevent parking between buildings and the street.
5) Retail/restaurant uses required on first floor to a certain depth to prevent incompatible office uses from being established in primarily retail/restaurant areas such as West Portage Avenue.
6) Increase the number of people living downtown as they will provide a built-in customer base for businesses.
7) Strengthen ties between the downtown and LSSU by improving the typical foot-travel corridors along Fort/Spruce, Sheridan and Easterday.
G. Addendum.
1) Zeke Dutcher 5k Race.  This is a new run/walk event that will take place in May.
2) LSSU Retail Management class project.  Students have been participating with downtown business owners as part of their Retail Management Class.
3) Sault Area Chamber requests – July 4th and Oktoberfest.  The Sault Area Chamber of Commerce has asked the DDA to help promote Fourth of July celebrations.  Also, the Chamber will be hosting the 5th Annual Sault International Marathon (formerly the Chamber Chase) on September 27, 2014.    
8) MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE BOARD.
Sonja Norris asked about the status of the Downtown Recognition Award, the seasonal award given to DDA District businesses for exceptional storefronts, i.e., flowers, window boxes, window decorations, clean sidewalks, etc.  Two businesses were mentioned by the Board for recognition for the Spring award; The Mole Hole and Twenty Below Gallery and Gifts.  Director Knepper will solicit input from property owners and will present nominations to the Board at the April meeting. 
9) MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE PUBLIC.
10) ADJOURN.
In that there were no other issues the meeting was adjourned at approximately 9:20 a.m. upon motion of Sonja Norris and support of Carl Stutzner.  The motion carried.





Respectfully submitted,






DEWEY BALDWIN, Chair
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